
Department of Commerce, Community, 
and Economic Development 
ALCOHOL & MARIJUANA CONTROL OFFICE 

550 West 7th Avenue, Suite 1600 
Anchorage, AK 99501 

Main: 907.269.0350 

MEMORANDUM 

TO: Alcoholic Beverage Control Board DATE: August 30, 2021 

RE: Package Store license #680 and Beverage 
Dispensary license #679 for McGuire’s Tavern & 
Liquor Inc.  

FROM: Kristina Serezhenkov, OLE 

Requested 
Action: 

Request for time extension and request to allow continued operations by the 
personal representative. 

Statutory 
Authority: 

AS 04.11.030(a): “The executor or administrator of the estate of a person who 
was operating a business as a sole licensee under a licensed authorized by this 
title may continue to operate the licensed business until an application for 
transfer of a license to another person is approved or until the licensed is 
forfeited under (b) of this section.”  

AS 04.11.030(b): “If an application for the transfer of ownership of a license 
from a deceased licensee is not made within 90 days of the death of the 
licensee or within an additional 90 days if an application for transfer of 
ownership made by the executor is denied, or no petition is made to the board 
for an extension of time under (c) of this section within the time, the license is 
forfeited.” 

AS 04.11.030(c): “The board may extend the time limits in (b) of this section 
on petition of the executor or administrator.” 

Background: On August 14, 2021 AMCO received written notice from Josie Magnuson, daughter of 
Allan Anderson II, that Allan Anderson II, 100% shareholder of McGuire’s Tavern & Liquor Store Inc. 
had passed away on July 1, 2021.  Josie Magnuson is requesting a time extension up to August 1, 2022 to 
file transfer applications and to continue operating the two licenses owned by McGurie’s Tavern & 
Liquor Store Inc. during the transfer process.   

Attachments:  Licensee request 
Letter from the Cremation Society of Alaska 






